January 25, 2024
Dear Parents,
We’ve had a busy, busy week in first grade.  Most of the kids in our class are reading well, but it is extremely important that the kids read daily.  I often model reading and we read corporately several times a week.  We are working on reading with expression.  Please listen to your child often and reinforce when they use expression and pause correctly at punctuation.  
We are enjoying our China unit.  We’ve learned how they celebrate the Chinese New Year and about symbols that are important in Chinese culture.  I have fun watching the kids’ excitement as we learn new things about China and the Chinese culture.  Our China Project directions are included on the other side of this newsletter!  The project is due February 6th!
Please count coins with your child and be sure they are proficient at counting quarters, dimes, nickels and pennies.  Many are doing well, but several need more practice.  Memorizing the fact families through 10 will also be helpful.  

Next week, we start chapter 10 in Shurley English and we will learn to identify the complete subject and the complete predicate in a sentence.  
Next Wednesday, we are having an all-school special about space!  The decorations and activities that day will be out of this world!

We will soon begin doing SAT practice!  We will be working mostly on strengthening our reading comprehension skills, language skills and math skills.

*I remind the kids daily that reading ALL directions is EXTREMELY important at this point in first grade.  This skill will be a big part of the SAT and I am not allowed to help at all on those tests.

A few reminders:
February 6th – China project due

February 7th - 9 Read ‘n Quiz tests due **This is a correction from last week’s newsletter!!
February 14th - Valentine’s Day Party.  This party is very low key.   The kids will share a Valentine’s snack and then they will get to exchange Valentine’s cards.  Please have your child bring in a sack or box to use to collect and take home the cards they receive. 
February 19th - President’s Day holiday
Homework:

Spelling worksheet - due Monday
Put the spelling words in ABC order - due Tuesday
Phonics sheet - due Tuesday
Speed drill and math worksheet - due Thursday
